MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE:
A LOCAL LAW to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to exemption from taxation for alterations and improvements to multiple dwellings
SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS:
This legislation amends Administrative Code § 11-243 by adding a new subdivision b-1 to provide J-51 exemption benefits, but not abatement benefits, for an expansion of cubic content.  J-51 exemption benefits would now be available to expanded cubic content only if at least 50% of the floor area of the completed building consists of the original structure.  This new benefit will be restricted in Manhattan south of 110th Street and north of lower Manhattan  as properties located within that area would have to be aided by a governmental grant, loan or subsidy.

REASONS FOR SUPPORT:
The State Legislature recently enacted Chapter 450 of the Laws of 2003, which amended Section 489 of the Real Property Tax Law.  The amendment authorizes the local legislative body to provide J-51 exemption benefits, but not abatement benefits, for an expansion of cubic content, subject to the relevant restrictions for property located in Manhattan south of 110th Street and north of Lower Manhattan.  This local legislation implements the new State provision.

The continuing shortage of affordable housing in the City of New York requires the extension of tax exemption programs that serve as an incentive to owners to maintain and upgrade existing multiple dwellings.  J-51 benefits apply to a variety of improvements including, but not limited to, the installation or replacement of heating systems, plumbing, wiring, elevators, windows and a range of other major capital improvements.  The program also grants tax benefits to owners of non-residential buildings who convert their buildings to residential use.  The program provides for 14 or 34 year exemptions from taxes on any increase in assessed valuation resulting from those alterations certified by HPD and an abatement of property taxes equal to between 50% and 150% of reasonable construction costs as determined by such agency.  Benefits are available as of right to owners of eligible projects.

Accordingly, the Mayor urges the earliest possible favorable consideration of this legislation.

Respectfully submitted,

John A. Crotty
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